
 

 

HIGHWAY REPORT 

May 15, 2024 

Snow & Ice Removal: 
 

 Crews have removed plow/wings and have kicked off our spring and summer work for 
2024. 

 
Tree & Brush Maintenance: 

 Crews worked to complete brush pick up in the Village and Town. Mulching takes place 
the week of May 13th.  

Water/Sewer Maintenance: 

 Continuing to work with Angel at Tompkins County Soil and Water on a few ditch 
projects for this summer.  

 Jenna and Mike have worked closely with Cameron from Xylem to install our new 
modem for our sewer monitoring system at the Farrell Road and Oakwood lift stations. 
We had a faulty modem causing a delay at Oakwood but hope to have that installed 
very soon. 

 Crews worked to repair a water service break at 9 Sharon Drive Friday, May 3rd. Great 
teamwork! 

Road Maintenance:  

 Crews worked to patch potholes throughout the Town.  
 Inspected culvert pipes. 
 Crews continued doing some ditching. 
 We’re beginning our prep work for maintenance throughout the Town.  

Garage Work: 

 Thank you to TCH (Tompkins County Highway Department) for the use of their gradall 
during our brush pick-up as ours was being fixed.  

 Dan and Andy worked to keep our equipment up and running during brush pickup 
with several obstacles. Thank you, Andy, and Dan. 

Office: 
 

 Mike attended the Bolton Point Commissions meeting. 
 Mike attended the Engineering & Operations meeting at Bolton Point 
 Mike attended the Project Review Committee committee meeting. 
 Mike and Jenna attended the Highway Barn meeting. 
 Mike attended the Personnel Management Committee meeting. 



 Mike and Jenna are attending a meeting with Maranda Roth from NYSDOT regarding 
CHIPS on May 16th.  

 
Community: 
 

 Meeting with taxpayers  
 
Cross- Departmental Collaborations: 
 

 Parks and Highway have worked together to begin spring work.  
 

New Highway Barn: 

 Test boring took place the week of May 9th around Highway campus. 

 Working closely with LeChase on schematic designs and how to best maximize space for 

our new facility.  

 Hoping to go look at a salt barn to help determine what we’d like at our new facility, 

precast vs poured walls.  

Intermunicipal Work:  

 Helped Tompkins County Stone/Oil Brickyard Road and Jerry Smith Road 

 Helped Dryden pave. 

 Milling in Groton 

Additional Points:  

 F550 sold on Auctions International for $28,200. We are working to purchase a Ram 5500 

from Maguire Auto.  

 Summer hours for the Highway have begun – 6am to 4pm Monday through Thursday.  


